
 
TOWNSHIP OF MENDON 

 
Minutes:​ Mendon Township Regular Board Meeting  
Date:​ ​ March 4, 2025 
Time:​ ​ 7:00 p.m. 
Place:​ ​ Mendon Township Hall 
 
Attending:​ Donna Cupp 
​ ​ Leasa G. Mathews 
​ ​ Jim Hart 
​ ​ Jan Griffith 
Absent:  ​ Supervisor Kline 
 
Clerk Cupp called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
The agenda was submitted for consideration. A motion was made by Griffith, supported 
by Hart to approve the agenda. Motion carried 
 

Public Comments; Norma Switalski and Virginia Culp 
​ We are here to share our disappointment with you and the Planning 
Commission regarding our request for rezoning for our property on Simpson Rd. 
We have thousands of dollars in this plan.  Then the Health Department got 
involved.  That property somehow is attached to the Village, so we have right to 
water and sewer on that property.  Now the property owner(s) would have to pay 
for those services to each of the five (5) lots.  The health department no longer 
does soil samples.  We would have to hire a professional to do this, which again, 
will cost us money.  We would also have to have a well on one of the properties to 
check for water quality.  We just wanted to let you know that we already have too 
much money in this project.  We have been working on this project for a year.  At 
this point, we are done for now.   
 

(Public comments were heard by the board per the policy that was adopted on 
February 13, 2018 by the Mendon Township Board.) 

 
The minutes of the February 4, 2025 regular meeting of the Mendon Township Board 
were submitted for consideration.  A motion was made by Mathews, supported by 
Griffith to approve the minutes.  Motion carried. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Floor Business: 

 
a.​ Dale Hutson was absent 
b.​ 2025-26 Budget was brought to the board for approval.  A motion was made 

by Hart, supported by Mathews to approve the 04/01/25-03/31/2026 budget.  
Motion carried. 

 
Old Business:  
 

a.​ None 
 
New Business:   
 

a.​  None 
 
 
The treasurer’s report was submitted for approval.  A motion was made by Hart, 
supported by Mathews to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried. 

The February bills were submitted for consideration and approval of payment.  A motion 
was made by Mathews supported by Griffith to approve the bills. Motion carried. 
 
Good of the order: 
   
​   
A motion was made by Mathews, supported by Hart to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting 
adjourned at 7:19 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Donna Cupp 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


